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EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES FORUM
28th January, 2009

Meeting commenced:
10.00 a.m.
"
ended:
11.15 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Devine - in the Chair

Councillors Bramer-Kelly, Deas, McIntyre and N. Turner

David Horsler
} 
Human Resources
Elaine Barber
}

Sarah Farmer
}


Richard Cohen
–
Chief Executive Directorate
Liz Cameron

–
Children’s Services/UNISON

Claire Edwards 
–
Committee Administrator
Burt Shepherd 
–
Chairman of the Access All Areas Group
10.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Davies, Humphreys, Martin O’Neill and Warmisham, and Jim Wheelton, Jean Carter, Zahrah Mir, Carole Saunders and John Wood.

11.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

12.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 28th May, 2008, were approved as a correct record.

13.
MATTERS ARISING
· Minute 4(c) – Publications/Revised Requirements
David Horsler reported that it was anticipated that the first and second readings of the 

Equalities Bill would be taking place in the near future.

14.
SUMMARY OF KEY ISSUES ADDRESSED BY THE CORPORATE EQUALITY AND DIVERSITY LEAD OFFICER GROUP
A report was circulated which outlined the key issues that were being addressed by the Corporate Equality and Diversity Lead Officer Group, which included the following projects:-
· Development of an Equality and Diversity Improvement Plan.
· Equality Impact Assessments.
· Equality Framework for Local Government.
· Training and Development – Members and Officers.
A discussion took place, during which reference was made to the following:-

· Comprehensive Area Assessment.
· Improvement Plan – it was anticipated that this would be presented at the next meeting of the Equal Opportunities Forum for Members’ comments/approval.
RESOLVED:
THAT the content of the report and comments be noted.

15.
ACCESS ALL AREAS GROUP
Burt Shepherd outlined the work of the Access All Areas Group, which included the following:-

· Taxis/Licensing – in particular Black Cabs.  Reference was made to (a) the large number of black cabs that did not have the facilities to secure wheelchairs, (b) disabled people’s journeys being limited to times when black cabs were available (for example, not at times when school contracts were in operation), (c) an incident involving two disabled people having been charged double fare because they were in wheelchairs, and (d) the need for drivers to receive training regarding disability issues.

· The development of a Buddy system.

· The provision of changing beds and hoists, which were to be available in all the Gateway Centres.
· The production of a mural.

· The production of letters containing symbols to help to ensure that City Council services could be accessed by all.

· Audits on Council properties regarding adaptations required.

Councillor Deas suggested that Burt Shepherd arrange for a list of the concerns that existed in respect of taxis to be emailed to him, and indicated that he would raise the concerns at a future meeting of the Licensing Regulatory Panel.

Burt Shepherd then presented a DVD recording of a meeting of the Access All Areas Group and he referred to the possibility of Elected Members attending future meetings of the group.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT the information and comments be noted.



(2) THAT a letter be sent from the Chairman to all Members of the Equal Opportunities Forum, advising them of the dates of future meetings of the Access All Areas Group, and encouraging them to attend.
16.
DIVERSITY LEADERS’ EVENT
Elaine Barber circulated a report regarding the “New and Emerging Communities”

Diversity Leaders’ Event, held on 20th November, 2008, which had been very 
successful.

RESOLVED:
THAT the content of the report be noted.

17.
SICKNESS/DISABILITY ISSUES
Elizabeth Cameron reported that officers had made representation to UNISON concerning apparent inconsistencies that appeared to be occurring with regard to the ways in which long-term sickness and disabilities were dealt with in the workplace.  She stated that UNISON believed that whilst there were some examples of managers having dealt with such situations in an appropriate manner, other examples existed which involved staff having been disadvantaged because of their sickness or disability.

Discussion took place during which reference was made to the following:-

· The Attendance Management Policy, which had recently been reviewed.

· The implementation of the Disability Discrimination Act, and how managers were expected to respond.

· The possibility of Diversity Leaders being involved in the basic stages of the process – for example, signposting.  (It was noted that the involvement of Diversity Leaders would be limited due to confidentiality issues).

· Representation from trade unions
· The appeals process, the final stage of which was the Employer’s Forum.

Reference was made to the need to ensure that managers received sufficient training  in order that they understood the implications of the Disability Discrimination Act, together with the City Council’s legal position.

David Horsler indicated that he would be happy to discuss both general and specific issues in relation to the above matters on an individual basis as required.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

18.
FLEXIBLE HOLIDAY SCHEME
It was reported that consideration was being given to the possibility of a Flexible Holiday Scheme being introduced.  Members indicated that there was some confusion as to how such a scheme would operate and it was noted that the matter was currently being considered by Senior Management.

RESOLVED:
THAT feedback from the above discussions regarding a Flexible Holiday Scheme be provided at the next meeting of the Equal Opportunities Forum.

19.
EQUALITY GATEWAY TRAINING
It was reported that Councillor Martin O’Neill had asked that the Forum be informed that he had recently attended Equality Gateway training in Manchester, which had been run by North West Employers, and which he believed other members would find very useful to undertake.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

20.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Forum was to be held on Wednesday 25th March, 2009, in a Committee Room at the Civic Centre, commencing at 10.00 a.m.
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